Item 8: Panel discussion on the rights of Indigenous Peoples in post-conflict situations and peace negotiations, agreements, and accords

I am here to represent the indigenous people of Ukraine – the Crimean Tatars. First and foremost, I want to express my gratitude to the EMRIP for focusing on such an important theme.
The rights of Indigenous peoples are most oppressed during certain collapses or armed conflicts, as a result of which, during the conclusion of peace, they are usually excluded from the process.
As you all know, the bloodiest and most destructive war is ongoing in Ukraine. But the war started in 2014 when Russia occupied Crimea – the homeland of the indigenous Crimean Tatar people.
How did this become possible?
The roots lie in the past. When the Ukrainian government, after the collapse of the Soviet Union, de jure excluded Crimean Tatars from the process of statehood building. The cost for this is extremely high.
According to Article 18, Indigenous peoples have the right to participate in decision-making in matters which would affect their rights, through representatives chosen by themselves in accordance with their own procedures, as well as to maintain and develop their own indigenous decision-making institution. Therefore, it is important to define the special status of representative institutions and legally formalize them. When we talk about the peace formula or negotiations, Indigenous peoples and their rights must be at the center to avoid the mistakes of the past and ensure stable peace.
All Indigenous people around the world want peace. We discussed this during the First Global Summit on Indigenous Peacebuilding in April in Washington, D.C. Indigenous peoples around the world possess unique practices of negotiation, conflict resolution, and reconciliation. The resolution of this summit established the formation of a Global Network of Indigenous Peacebuilders, Mediators, and Negotiators. I encourage all Indigenous people to join this network.
We must unite our efforts so that the voices of Indigenous peoples are heard, and so that Indigenous peoples, including women and youth, are proportionally involved in the peacebuilding process to build a better future.

